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ONE STOP SHOP      5-2-07    6 – 8PM

Attending

Aled Owen
Walkden High School (chair)

Danielle Morecroft
Salford Community Leisure

Anne Godding
Salford Community Leisure

John Blackburn
Salford City reds

Denise Lynch
Locality Team

Mike Kelly
Next Step

Glenis Harrison
Salford Youth Service

Chris Tucker
Community Development Worker

Lesley Shanks
Salford Youth Service

John Rooney
Neighbourhood manager

Pat Kirkman
Neighbourhood Management Team (minutes)

1.  Apologies received from Patrick Sullivan, Mick Griffin and Cllr Witkowski.

2.  Previous minutes and matters arising not covered by the agenda

Previous minutes agreed as a true record.

a) A presentation on teenage pregnancies will be arranged for the next meeting.

b) Danielle has met with Mick Griffin and joint working will be done in the half term holidays.  They are looking to set up a joint project with the Street Dance class and the Cheerleaders from Salford City Reds.

c) Funding has been secured for the Salford Reds Officer.  Mick has worked in 7 primary schools in the area and is looking to set up a rugby league team

  3.  Next Step Project

Mike Kelly circulated information. The Next Step Project is the Salford Leaving Care Team who work with approximately 240 young people in care or having left care aged 15 – 21 years.  The Next Step project work alongside Salford Youth Service and the Probation Service. 

New legislation in 2001 was put into law anything authorities should be doing.  In 2003, 43% of children in care left school without any qualifications, compared to 5% of all other children.  The number of children and young people looked after by Salford on 30th June 2005 was 566.

· Between a quarter and a third of rough sleepers have been looked after by local authorities as children.

· Over a quarter of the prison population were in care as children.

· Children who have been in care are also disproportionately more likely to become unemployed and two and a half times more likely to become teenage parents.

· The children of women who have been in care are themselves two and half more times likely to go into care than their peers.

· It is agreed that while children in public care are no more or less able than the general population, their educational success is lamentably low.

The New Leaving Care Framework – Children (Leaving Care) 2000 is intended to help those who depend on the Local Authority in place of their family.  The Local Authority will act as a ‘good parent’ and will ensure -

· Young people have their basic needs met, such as, nutrition, housing and health care.

· They have access to education, leisure and cultural activities.

· They are encouraged into employment or onto higher education. 

The Next Step project will financially support those who turn 19 and are in further education.  This financial support can extend past 21 and continue to 24.  Figures for 19 year old care leavers in education, training or employment were in 2001 – 2002 = 28% and in 2005 – 2006 =80%.

Aled thanked Mike for his informative presentation.

4.  Sports Development New Activity / Projects

Danielle circulated a map.  The black stars represent where holiday activities will be taking place.  This will be Peel Park, St Mary’s Park, Parr Fold Park and Harrop Fold High School (Longshaw Drive site).  All half term activities have been funded by the Community Committee.  Danielle asked members of the group for ideas or known hot spots areas she should be working in.  She has spoken with Glenis regards using the Youth Centres when it is raining.

Activities being held are:

· Free Multi Sports at Harrop Fold High School, Longshaw Drive starting Monday 29th Jan (13 –16yrs).

· Free Sports and Arts / Crafts at Harrop Fold High School, Longshaw Drive starting Monday 29th Jan (9 –13yrs).

· Street Dancing at Fit City Worsley pool every Tuesday starting the 20th Feb (11 –16yrs).

· Adult beginners street dance class at Fit City Worsley pool every Tuesday starting 20th Feb.

· Feb half term activities will be taking place from 12th – 16th at various locations and open to ages 8 – 16yrs. (for more information please contact Danielle on 07743593817).

· Intergenerational Dance project at Harrop Fold School , Longshaw Drive from 12th Feb – 15th Feb (ages 8 – 16yrs).

Please find attached an updates report on ongoing activity by Danielle.

Action

· All members to contact Danielle of any ideas for future venues or known hotspots in the area.
5.  Youth Task Group Funding Balance and Project Applications

Chris reported that a budget of £5841.20 was held by the Youth Task group and circulated a report outlining how this should be targeted.(attached). After a brief discussion it was decided that:

a) Any applications submitted be for £1,000 or under.

b) Minutes of the Youth Task Group to be circulated to the Community Committee members.

c) A section needed regards groups giving feedback on projects and publicity.

6.  Applications Submitted

a) Salford Youth Service - £846.00

Some of the young people who will take part in the project will be ‘at risk’ of offending and are aged between 14 –18 years. 

After discussion this was approved and Lesley will ask young people involved to do a presentation at a future Community Committee.

Approved 

b) Young Fathers Project - £805.00

This project will be run over 12 weeks and document aspects of a young parents life via the medium of photography.

A brief discussion took place and members thought that it would be good for the young parents to try and link into schools through Citizenship classes and do a presentation or display at a future Community Committee

Approved

7.  Community Action Plan

John stated that a more detailed update would be given at the next meeting as the Action Plan is currently being updated.  John and Danielle will be looking at sports provision strategy.  Aled raised concerns that the company involved in providing projects at Walkden High School might only be there to make a profit and community groups might have to pay highly for in room hire etc.  Glenis will pursue the idea that community groups will have certain slots at a reduced rate.

8.  Update of work by the Community Sector Team

A meeting was arranged for Friday 2nd Feb with regards to addressing anti social behaviour issues in and around Parr Fold Park. It was looked at in relation to the Victim / Witness - Offender – Location issues.  A range of actions to address issues were highlighted.  Operation Brocade patrol on a Friday night and longer term funding needs to be secured.

Alcohol warning letters are being sent out via the Nuisance Link Team to young people who have been stopped for drinking in the streets / parks.  

The Off Road Biking initiative campaign reinforces powers to scrap bikes and target harden hotspot locations.

Derelict buildings are causing concerns on the Armitage estate and this is a complex issue to resolve.  Properties have been demolished on the Kenyon estate and Blackleach Drive.

Salford is now an Alcohol Exclusion Zone and warning penalties can be served.  Salford has also become a Respect Action Area and there are 5 themes that we need to deliver, these are:

· Establishing a Family Intervention Project. 
· Establishing Parenting Programmes for families behaving anti-socially. 
· Demonstrating openness and accountability through Face the People sessions. 
· A renewed commitment to using the full range of tools and powers to tackle anti-social behaviour. 
· Adoption of the Respect Housing Standard by key landlords in Salford.
Denise informed the meeting that ASSFAM (Assisted Families project)work with families who need extra support and if these families were to be integrated back into the community ongoing support would be needed.
The Police are in the process of reviewing Community Sector Teams at the moment and looking into setting up Local Partnership Business Groups in each neighbourhood management area, This would be in two parts and look at the key crime issues each month and then address individuals involved in anti social behaviour.

9.  Updates on activity underway or planned

Glenis Harrison

Glenis circulated a report of ongoing work with young people in the area. (attached)

The change in the way the Youth Service work has made a positive impact on the community and the Outreach Team are engaging with the ‘hard to reach’ young people in the community.

Chris Tucker

Chris stated that he and other colleagues have been working with the BMX / Skateboarders in Parr Fold Park.  A small group of parents and young people are looking into providing a new bigger facility in Walkden.  

The Armitage Social Club is looking into providing a youth disco and work is ongoing to develop this. 

Work is ongoing with all residents groups in Little Hulton and Walkden and they are all willing and eager to provide activities for young people.

The Armitage play area will be moved and refurbished. When completed, an open day will be arranged.

John Blackburn

Salford City Reds are looking to run a summer camp in conjunction with the Royal Army and they would consider any young people from Little Hulton for places on the camp.

10.  Any Other Business
a) Pat reminded people that the new Young Person’s Champion, Cath Connor, needs articles etc to be put in the Salford Advertiser.  Young people have to write this themselves and also provide a photograph.

b) Pat informed the meeting that funding for a display cabinet is being sought for use at the One Stop Shop, showcasing trophies / achievements of young people.

c) Pat informed the meeting that a talent competition would be taking place at Martin Mere Holiday Park in Blackpool in Nov 07.  For more details please contact Pat on 0161 975 7413.

d) John informed the meeting that Lynne Braid is working on a current project (website) publicising positive activities for young people.  The website will hold information around positive activities that young people can get involved in and links to other websites such as Connexions.

11.  Date of Next Meetings
16th April 2007                                    11th June 2007

One Stop Shop                                   One Stop Shop

6pm – 8pm                                          6pm – 8pm
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